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PREZ SEZ 

Summer has arrived with 
a beat down! Whew, that 
sun and heat out there 
are dangerous, so be sure 
to take care of yourself if 
you’re out in it. Drink 
your water, wear a hat, 
and use some sunscreen! 
(Just like your Mama told you to!)   

If you were part of the group who attended 
Convention in Bowling Green then you 
know that a wonderful time was had by all.  
Even the random tornado didn’t dampen our 
spirits! A couple of events were shortened 
by the weather but every event got at least a 
partial undertaking. We had winners 
everywhere!  Some in Autocross, some in 
Funkhana, some in Road Rallye, and all of 
us won in the Distance Award.  Collectively 
we traveled somewhat over 27,000 miles to 
get us there. We’ve apparently become the 
club to beat in that category. I heard a few 
folks say, “they won again!”. And that made 
me smile. I hope it does you, also.  
Remember, if you didn’t attend this year, 
maybe next year will be your time to come 
along. Convention 2024 will be in Joplin 
MO. Hope to see you there! 

We’ve had several members attend a lot of 
events this summer. Several attended 
assorted car shows in the area and I know 
they’re excited by the outcome of those. 
When you have five cars from CKCC enter a 
show and all 5 come out as a winner, that’s 
something to brag about! If you attend any 
shows please take pictures and let us know.   

Our club participated in the Memorial Day 
parade in Cocoa Village in May. We had a 

Spoiler

President Janice Greene 

      M A Y  –  J U N E  2 0 2 3
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Our monthly first Sunday Brunch at Fishlips 
in Port Canaveral continues to be a favorite 
gathering of CKCC members. The May 
Brunch was attended by approximately 30 
members and guests who enjoyed the free 
Mimosas with their breakfasts. The June 
Brunch was attended by 39 members and 
guests many of whom also participated in a 
cruise-by to a Corvette fan’s home in Cocoa 
Beach who is no longer able to drive his C6. 

Sunday Brunches

Photos by Pam Hepp

Continued on next page 

large turnout and it was a beautiful day.  
Following the parade we met up at Time Out 
in Cocoa Village for dinner and drinks. We 
missed the 4th of July parade in Merritt Island 
this year. I don’t believe we were notified so 
if you become aware of any parades or other 
events we might like to participate in, please 
advise the Social Committee or any Board 
member.    

A note to you ladies… Each month on the 
third Wednesday, the ladies meet for 
breakfast. If you have not attended this yet, 
please come! It’s our chance to get to know 
you and have some laughs, along with the 
good food. The next Ladies Breakfast is July 

19th at 9:30 AM at Chez Cani in Melbourne. 
Come join us! 

The Social Committee can still use your input 
on fun things to do. Know of a great place for 
a cruise? Or just a good place to meet at to 
eat? Let us know!   

I know summer is a time when we’re all busy 
traveling and doing fun things. But don’t 
forget about our monthly meeting.  We’re 
always happy to see you each month at the 
Moose. Come out and join in! We miss your 
smiling faces! 

Enjoy your summer. And remember that 
sunscreen. See you soon!,   Janice 
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Cruise-by after June Brunch
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On May 20 the CKCC Social Committee 
knocked one out of the park by choosing 
Mo-Bay’s Seafood Grill in Sebastian for a 
special cruise-in in addition to our monthly 
Beef O’ Brady’s cruise-in on Merritt Island. 
Being the first time our club visited this 
Jamaican restaurant, it proved to be a real 
winner for its food, service and hospitality. 
The restaurant was voted the Best in 
Sebastian! Unfortunately only 18 members 
attended, possibly due to the Beef O’ 

Brady’s cruise-in 
being the Saturday 
before. However, 
you’ll probably get 
another opportunity 
to visit Mo-Bay’s in 
the future since most 
members expressed 
t h e i r d e s i r e t o 
return. 

A Special 

Cruise-in 

Was a 

Pleasant 

Surprise 
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Tire Rack Track finish

Memorial Day Parade 
By Bill Young 

Our Club was invited to participate in the Cocoa Village Memorial 
Day Parade again this year. 

We gathered Monday, May 29th in downtown Cocoa Village along 
with members of Space Coast Corvette Club. More than 30 Corvettes 
were decorated with flags, streamers, balloons and other items. 

The parade began at 4 p.m. making two loops around the Village to 
a cheering crowd of spectators. We were there to honor and 
remember all of those who made the ultimate sacrifice for our 
country.  

After the parade some of us 
gathered at the Time Out Plus 
Sports Bar in the Village for 
good food, libations and great 
service. Fun was had by all. 
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corvette  

show corner

By Barbara Lenhard 
Barbara Hurn, Peter Lenhard and I (the 
other Barbara) participated in the Vette 
Masters car show in Jacksonville on 
June 3rd. Eighty–nine Corvettes 
gathered at Beaver Chevrolet.  We 
have been quite fortunate with the 
weather this car season. The skies 
were overcast and we had a pleasant 
breeze all day. 

As the season has gone on we have 
been making more friends. Everyone is 
nice and enjoys being with like-
minded car enthusiasts.  Many competitors 
know each other’s names and the story of 
the i r Corvet te .  This c lub received 
competitors from all over, including Georgia 
and South and North Carolina.    

Vette Masters has a tradition of grilling at 
lunchtime for the attendees.  This year they 
sold hamburgers and hot dogs. The gents did 
the grilling. The ladies had sliced tomatoes, 
lettuce and cheese to make the burgers just 
the way you prefer. Each club has their own 
traditions for running a car show.  I like that 
no two car shows are alike.  After lunch 
under a palm tree, it was time for the door 
prizes and awards.  

This is my lucky year for door prizes.  I won 
a large bucket filled with car products. There 
was a bit of a tussle when I got home. My 
sons wanted the Jay Leno’s all- purpose 
cleaner and Chemical Guys bug and tar 
remover. My sons maybe larger than me but 
I am fast and I know all the good hiding 
spots in the garage. All door prizes were car 
product buckets or car related items. 

Barbara Hurn and Peter Lenhard each won a 
t r o p h y i n t h e T o p 4 0 A w a r d 
category.  Wow!  Congrats!  Cape Kennedy 
Corvette Club has had a winning car show 
season so far. 

By Barbara Hurn 
On June 17 CKCC had 5 cars attend NFCA’s 
Vettes at the Village 22nd Anniversary show at 
the World Golf Village. The “Fast Five” all won 
a Top 40 award.  

Peter & Barbara Lenhard brought their 1969 
C3; Faye Leschitz brought her 2008 C6; I 
brought my 2021 C8; Dan Gentry brought his 
2009 Z06; and Greg Bauer brought his 2021.  

Peter and Barbara also were given the honor of 
parking their car in the Generation circle as 
the C3 representative.  

The predicted rain held off and it was a 
beautiful day.
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Ron Fellows Performance  
Driving School Experience 
By Keith Grice

Wyn and I just 
returned from 
t h e R o n 
F e l l o w s 
Performance 
Driving School 
w h e r e w e  
participated in 
the Level 1 
open lapping 

class. We had a great time at this outstanding 
facility and learned a lot from the quality 
instructors. We represented Cape Kennedy 
Corvette Club with the best time during the 
autocross event. Our class got to utilize the 
new “Charleston Peak” track addition to the 
complex, nice smooth/wide track.  

h t t p s : / / m . y o u t u b e . c o m / w a t c h ?
v=n98_3vv650A&feature=youtu.be 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/247751951937015/?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWpfzNjsHBWBS16QHZWG4z3BwQf-U8vXFw4BzhLNk5ESISBum77LD_5u7L98p_DmpRmiwxHwLHyXb1PPsW0LyJNnI6lzplR8ggjOlVof7r36PPcYb4pu_OHL_2_CqmS6OqnsdbVJ6SPtnBoJ4SMbqRdBUYxE1kqxTPoQd_EiZpj2gwYTj9iafyuzGKgRrQDM2eAUHZhlsoK2YnPNdxd-ii4&__tn__=-UK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/247751951937015/?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWpfzNjsHBWBS16QHZWG4z3BwQf-U8vXFw4BzhLNk5ESISBum77LD_5u7L98p_DmpRmiwxHwLHyXb1PPsW0LyJNnI6lzplR8ggjOlVof7r36PPcYb4pu_OHL_2_CqmS6OqnsdbVJ6SPtnBoJ4SMbqRdBUYxE1kqxTPoQd_EiZpj2gwYTj9iafyuzGKgRrQDM2eAUHZhlsoK2YnPNdxd-ii4&__tn__=-UK-R
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=n98_3vv650A&feature=youtu.be&fbclid=IwAR3j5satYti8VixzmG_PQmEwsqb-ahe8aMTiXf7hWY8ydsuvEz_xpmbk2mE
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=n98_3vv650A&feature=youtu.be&fbclid=IwAR3j5satYti8VixzmG_PQmEwsqb-ahe8aMTiXf7hWY8ydsuvEz_xpmbk2mE
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Continued on next page 

NCCC Convention  
By Patsy Shearer

Thirty-one members of CKCC headed by 
either airplane or Corvette to Bowling Green, 
Kentucky, for the 65th Annual NCCC 
Convention (twice the size of prior 
conventions) and the 70th Anniversary of the 
Corvette. See all who attended on page 11. 
Our great attendance garnered the Distance 
Award, which was presented to President 
Janice Greene and Zach Duys at the Gala. 

SUNDAY WELCOME & CHAMPIONS 
D I N N E R  
E v e n t s b e g a n o n 
Sunday June, 25th 
with the opening of 
the Corvette Mall and 
the Hospitality Room 
(beer, wine, snacks 
and great company 
were plentiful there 
eve ry day ) . The se 
r o o m s w e r e v e r y 
welcoming gathering 
places. That night at 
the Champions Dinner the NCCC 2022 

award winners were 
a n n o u n c e d : t h i s 
i n c l u d e d C a p e 
Kennedy Corvette 
Club being awarded 
3rd Place in the 
N a t i o n f o r 
Competition points 
and Roni Duys who 
placed in the Top 15 
Women.  

”Cruising Keys Dueling Pianos” provided the 
entertainment that evening. 

CAR SHOWS & RALLYE 
Competition events began on Monday with 
the Concours and the People’s Choice Car 
Shows at the National Corvette Museum 
(NCM). The Rallye began with 30 of the 155 
entrants heading out. Janice and Connie were 
among the first cars but after laboring for two 
hours on the complex rallye details and 
skirting around downed trees, powerlines, 

repair trucks and pieces of buildings (a result 
of the tornado the night before) an entrant 
standing in the road stopped them. He said 
the road ahead was totally blocked and told 
them to return to the museum. The rallye was 
cancelled with NCCC figuring out a creative 
way to give the awards. I along with other 
members took a group tour to the Nashville 
Country Music Hall of Fame, had lunch and 
were entertained by Grammy Winner, 
Richard Leigh.  

CHAMPION CELEBRATION PARTY 
The Champion Celebration Party was in the 
evening with entertainment by “Jared Blake 
and his Band." Attendees were welcomed to 
partake in a wine tasting competition (wines 
were donated by clubs who brought them 
from their home area). 

TOURS, DRAG RACES, BALLPARK DINNER 
& TEAM SPIRIT NIGHT, GAMES & 
ENTERTAINMENT 
Tue sday, t he re 
w e r e B o u r b o n 
Trail and General 
Jackson Showboat 
Tours. Drag Races 
were held all day 
as well as a rather 
h y s t e r i c a l 
Funkhana, which 
m a n y C K C C 
members entered.  
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Charlie Acton

Cindy Barrett

Continued on next page 

Tuesday as Bill and I walked into the 
National Corvette Museum, we met CKCC 
member, Dennis Ross and his girl friend. 
They were in Ohio for her class reunion and 
just happened to be passing  Bowling Green.  
That evening, Florida Region sponsored the 

Ballpark Dinner and Team Spirit Night. We 
wore our favorite team colors and the tables 
were decorated appropriately with creative 
team and ball related decorations. Many, 
many kudos to Roni Duys for pulling the 
table decorations together, to Judy Thompson 
for painting the many ball jars and to all the 
CKCC members who donated items and/or 
helped decorate hundreds of tables. 
Entertainment was provided by “Bueler’s Day 
Off” band, which was really fabulous music.  

In the main hall 
o u t s i d e t h e 
ballroom a very 
competitive Valve 
Cover Race took 
place. CKCC is 
very proud of Phil 
Strode’s beautiful 
and ve r y f a s t 
entry.  
Ellen Schwartz’s 
daughter, Amy, 
made us proud as 

well with her first ever entry into the 
competition. 

Wednesday, some of the bus tours were 
repeated. The Low Speed Autocross was held 
all day at the NCM Track with a number of 
our members participating. In total, they 

smoothly ran about 150 entrants through the 
course. Also, the remainder of the Funkhana 
entrants provided many chuckles to those who 
watched the pairs of entrants blindfolded 
pinning the part on the Corvette, play Pong 
ball, golf hazard, do puzzles and other 
amusing activities all while being timed. 

AUTOCROSS & ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
On Thursday, Bill and I took a tour of the 
Ryman Auditorium, lunched at Blake 
Shelton’s “Ole Red” restaurant, and toured 
the Grande Ole Opry backstage.  

The NCM Track hosted the High Speed 
Autocross in between really bad storms with 
a great deal of lightening and heavy rain, 
which resulted in shortening the autocross to 
one run each. All who were there in the AM 
Heats were told to shelter ASAP-that’s how 
bad it was. Nevertheless the NCM 3.2 mile 
track was awesome in spite of heavy puddling.  

An Ice Cream Social was held that evening 
with “Dizzorderly Conduct” playing songs we 
all knew and loved. Lots of dancing going on 
too! 
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Continued on next page 

AWARDS & CELEBRITIES 
On Friday the Convention Awards were given 
out at the Awards Breakfast. The following 
CKCC members won trophies: Phil, Roni & 
Zach, Ron, Janice, Bill K. & Lynn, Connie, 
Bill Y. and Kristen with several members 
winning more than one!  

The Hospitality Room was enjoyed once 
again and there were tours to a beautiful 
Winery and the Lane Motor Museum. The 
final event was a Gala and delicious dinner 
held at the National Corvette Museum in 
celebration of the 70th Anniversary of the 
first Corvette built in 1953. A very long 
police escorted Corvette Caravan drove 
through Bowling Green from the Convention 

Center to the Museum. Harlan Charles, GM’s 
Corvette Marketing Manager was the guest 
speaker. He told of Corvettes past, present 
and future. Harlan, who is quite the brilliant 
character, told me that NCCC should always 
expect CKCC to win the Distance Award 
since we were from Space!  

Performance engine builder, Ken Lingenfelter, 
was also in attendance signing posters for 
guests. By the way, Ken was at the 
convention all week in his specially 
appointed Lingenfelter yellow C8. After 
dinner, all attendees had open access to  the 
entire Museum, including the just opened 
NCM tower exhibit. 
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On Saturday, CKCC members headed home 
or to other adventures, with some having 
departed on Friday. It was a most enjoyable 
(in spite of multiple tornados resulting in 
being placed in safe rooms), upbeat, 
competitive and friendly convention. 
Hopefully, you will join us at the next year in 
Joplin Missouri. 

 

Those who attended (not pictured in order) were, Gary & Mary Bare, Kim Buelich, Lloyce Campbell, Tom & Barbara Dickmann, 
Roni & Zach Duys, Cindy Barrett & Ron Gasque, Janice Greene, John & MaryJo Helm, James & Maryalice Istvan, Bill & Lynn 

Kassebaum, David & Susan Knowles, Connie Kostyra, Amy & Ellen Schwartz, Bill & I, Becky Strain & Phil Strode, Brenda Teixeira, 
Judy Thompson, Vicki Wilson, and Bill & Kristin Young.
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Continued on next page 

My Trip On A Portion of  
The Mother Road 

By Connie Kostyra

As high schooler I fell in love with Corvettes 
and Marty Milner from the TV show, Route 
66. Never dreamed I would actually drive 
Route 66, until a friend, Terry, who traveled it 
many times invited me.  

In May of 2023 we deadheaded to an Airbnb 
in Broken Arrow, OK, City of Roses. What a 
beautiful beginning for the journey as 
downtown has thousands of rose bushes 
streetside along with wonderful bronze 
sculptures. The challenge then began by 
finding Historic Route 66, 1926-1932, in 
downtown Tulsa-hidden among major 
highways and overpasses.  

I m i g h t a d d t h a t 
staying on Route 66 is 
a cha l l enge even 
t h o u g h w e w e r e 
armed with Garmin, 
Google maps, a route 
66 map, and a 2-inch 
t h i c k b o o k w i t h 
detailed info/maps. 
Although it was once 
a continuous route it is 
often difficult to follow 

since it is now intersected and dissected by 
major highways, etc. If you’re lucky, after a 
segment of 66 ends and you “finally” find its 
continuation there will be a Historic Route 
66 sign, but that is not always the case. I 
compare it to a challenging car rally.  

Then began the adventure including the 
search for the “Giants”, there are many along 
the route- our first being the handmade Blue 
Whale in Catoosa. Met two women, our age, 
who as children played in the whale and 
swam in the pond. Stopped at the Will 
Rogers Museum in Claremore and enjoyed 
learning about this remarkable man. Crossed 

the Rainbow 
Curve 1923 
bridge (only 
r e m a i n i n g 
Marsh Arch 
b r i d g e o n 
66) in Baxter 
Springs. In 
Kansas ran 
into an old 
66 KanOTex 
gas station 
that is the 
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Continued on next page 

home of the beloved Towmater and his buds. 
This is the station which gave Disney the idea 
for “Cars”. A 66 Drive-In is still open in 
Carthage, MO. Spencer, MO had a gorgeous 
1925 restored stone Phillips 66 gas station 
with 12 cent gas. Gay Parita touts a fun 1930 
Sinclair Gas Station with all kinds of old 

items/trucks including an outhouse and 15 
cent gas. Spent some time exploring 
Springfield, MO as it is the 1926 birthplace 
of Route 66, the Mother Road. Many 
sculptures, motels (some in good shape and 
some not so) and memorabilia there. I even 
found my first Giant lumberjack and had fun 
with him! In many of the old towns there 
were huge, very well done 66 murals. Came 
across a connection between tiny Marshfield 
and Cape Canaveral: Marshfield is the 
birthplace of astronomer Edwin Hubble and 
the Hubble Space Telescope was launched 
from the Cape on April 24, 1990. Found a 
really great 66 museum and gift shop with 
USA made 66 crafts (bought some) a few 

blocks off of 66 in Lebanon, MO in the 
Laclede County Library of all places! Also 
there, you can’t miss the original Munger 
Moss Motel. It looked very welcoming and 
made us wish we made arrangements to 
stay--next time. Crossed the neat old 66 
bridge at Devil’s Elbow (a wickedly turning 
river). Loved the monsterously Giant Rocker 

at the gift shop in 
Cuba, MO. Took a 
very long hike (no 
cars allowed) across 
the Old Chain of 
Rocks Route 66 
Bridge crossing the 

Mississippi River from 
St. Louis to Illinois. In 
Worden, IL you have 
a choice of taking the 
section of Route 66 
from 1926-40 or the 
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one from 1940-7 decisions, decisions. When 
hungry we sought out the town square and 
without exception found delicious hometown 
restaurants. Mount Olive was a quaint town 
with a beautifully restored Soulsby’s Shell 
Station. Elkart, IL had a great mural on the 
side of a large brick building. A Giant 
Abraham Lincoln was driving a Giant 
covered wagon in of all places, Lincoln. And 
in Atlanta, IL found another beloved 
Lumberjack holding a really huge hot dog! 
Several places (Atlanta, Lexington, Towanda) 
had preserved sections of Route 66 that you 
could leisurely enjoy without other regular 
traffic. And that about did it as we chose not 

Continued on next page 
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C6 Traction Control  
Panel Switch

Welcome Our 
New Member! 

Jo Ann Bentti 
Jo Ann is a former CKCC member. 
She lives in Maitland and re-joined 

CKCC at the May general 
membership meeting. 

July 11: CKCC Social/Meeting,  
5:30 - 7 p.m., Merritt Island Moose, S.R. 3 

Aug. 6: CKCC Monthly Sunday Brunch,  
10 a.m., Fishlips, Port Canaveral 

Aug. 8: CKCC Social/Meeting, 5:30 - 7 
p.m., Merritt Island Moose, S.R. 3 

Aug. 12: CKCC Monthly Cruise-in,  

4:30 p.m., Beef O’Brady’s, Merritt Island 

Sept. 3: CKCC Monthly Sunday Brunch,  
10 a.m., Fishlips, Port Canaveral 

Sept. 9: CKCC Monthly Cruise-in,  
4:30 p.m., Beef O’Brady’s, Merritt Island 

Sept. 12: CKCC Social/Meeting,  
5:30 - 7 p.m., Merritt Island Moose, S.R. 3 

Upcoming Events

to face Chicago traffic especially since it 
was storming at the time.  

Had a lot of fun driving almost entirely back 
roads as we avoided the major highways 
whenever possible. At one point Route 66 
paralleled a major highway and we were 
making better time than the traffic on it! Our 

trip took almost 2 weeks and we drove 
about 4,500 miles. If you have time and 
patience I highly recommend this adventure 
and hope you will stay at some of the motels 
on Route 66. Personally, I hope to do the 
western segment next! 
Connie
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CAPE KENNEDY CORVETTE CLUB 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

May 9, 2023 
Merritt Island Moose Lodge 

Continued on next page 

President Janice Greene called the meeting 
to order at 6:45pm. The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited, and members and guests were 
welcomed. 

Richard Small and Lynn Nymicks from NCRS 
were introduced. They gave a brief talk about 
their event to be held at the American Muscle 
Car Museum January 24, 2024. This is a 
regional event that will be Thursday through 
Saturday. There will be lots of vendors and a 
swap meet. You can find out more at 
NCRS.org. 

May birthdays and anniversaries were 
announced. 

OFFICER REPORTS  

Vice President Dale Lewis announced we 
need to get a car show committee ready for 
next year’s car show.  If you are interested let 
Dale know.     

Secretary Darlissa Salazar was absent.  The 
minutes from the April meeting were 
postponed so corrections could be made.    

Treasurer Maryalice Istvan gave the 
Treasurers Report. Copies were on the tables.    
Balance in checking $11,099.63.  Balance in 
savings $11,099.63. 

Officer at Large Ellen Schwartz thanked 
everyone for donating baskets for the car 
show. Letters from the National Kidney 
Foundation were given to everyone who 
made donations of baskets or items for the 
baskets.  Ellen also reported that at the NCCC 
Governors meeting a determination was 
made that any Corvette is allowed at NCCC 
events, including the E-Ray.  Other electronic 
vehicles at events will be determined by the 
region, club, event chairman and venue.   
Convention update – there are over 700 

people attending. There are 50 people 
registered for the valve cover races. There are 
still openings for the Country Music Hall of 
Fame tours. 

NCCC Governor Zach Duys reported CKCC 
is the number one club in the nation with 
5883 points. The car show earned 438 
points.  We had 93 NCCC Drivers and 14 
NCCC workers, 66 were CKCC Members and 
all 14 workers. That means we had 80 
members participating.  Zach thanked 
everyone for signing the waivers and writing 
legibly.  

Competition Director Bill Kassebaum 
reported 7 or 8 CKCC drivers participated in 
Lakeland Sun and Fun. We have two 
autocrosses in the fall and will have four 
autocrosses next year. This year’s Porsche 
Corvette Challenge will be in October.  SCC 
is having a novice weekend at Sebring May 
20th.  If you are interested see Bill.   

Membership Brenda Teixeira introduced new 
member JoAnn Bentti.    

Social Calendar Patsy Shearer reported we 
are working on a trip for the south part of the 
county, and on a Daytona area trip in 
January.  Janice said we will be talking about 
caravanning to Bowling Greene and getting 
information to everyone who would like to 
join us.    

Spoiler Editor, Roger Wolf reported the 
Spoiler is finished but our web person is on a 
cruise in Alaska. It has been posted to 
Facebook.  There is a lot of good information 
in it this month. Bill Kassebaum offered to 
email it to the membership. 
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Janice Greene announced that Judy 
Thompson has resigned from 50/50, and 
Barbara Young will be replacing her.   

CAR SHOW 

Janice reported that the car show was a 
success with many positive comments. She 
commended the parking group for an 
excellent job. Registration forms were a 
hiccup because some members did not put 
CKCC as their club and were in the wrong 
voting group.    

Judi Merrill asked the membership to suggest 
any venues for next year to Dale. 

Patsy Shearer suggested if we gave a 
scholarship related to the port that perhaps 
they would reduce our rate.  

Treasurer Maryalice Istvan reported that we 
made a profit of $5093.27. $1393 was 
donated to the National Kidney Foundation.   

New Business: 

We have a new sponsor, New Smyrna Beach 
Chevrolet. They donated a gift basket for the 
raffle and $250 for sponsorship. 

Janice reported that the Racing Team and the 
Treasurer both need new laptops. We will be 
voting on that and new software for 
QuickBooks.  We are also looking at a 3–year 
progressive dues increase, possibly first year 
$10, second year $10, and third year $5.   
For a total of $25 dues increase. This is 
something we need to consider.     

Sign-in prizes were awarded to Barbara 
Marshall, Reed Hadley, and Gerald Walsh. 

Beef O’Brady’s Saturday afternoon has been 
changed to 4:30. 

Judy Thompson thanked everyone for helping 
to pack the trailer at the car show.   

Janice thanked everyone again for helping 
with the car show. Barbara Lenhard asked the 
club to reimburse Janice for the golf cart that 
she used at the car show. She dedicated so 
much time and helped many people with the 
gol f car t . Janice said this was her 
contribution.    

Becky Strain won the 50/50 $149. 

Roger suggested everyone read the article 
about the car show by Peter and Barbara 
Lenhard in the Spoiler. 
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Continued on next page 

CAPE KENNEDY CORVETTE CLUB 
General Membership Meeting Minutes (draft) 

June 13, 2023 
Merritt Island Moose Lodge 

President Janice Greene called the meeting 
to order at 7pm. The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited, and members and guests were 
welcomed.  

June birthdays and anniversaries were 
announced. Roger Wolf was presented with a 
birthday cake in appreciation of his work 
with photography and the newsletter.   
Connie Kostyra sang a special birthday song 
for Roger.   

OFFICER REPORTS 

Vice President Dale Lewis announced the 
car show committee will be having a meeting 
soon and he will notify everyone when a date 
is set for the meeting. 

Treasurer Maryalice Istvan gave the 
Treasurer’s Report. Copies were on the tables. 
Balance available was $24,021.85. Maryalice 
thanked everyone who participated in the car 
show and autocrosses. 

NCCC Governor Zach Duys reported that the 
National Governors Meeting will be 
September 8th and 9th in St. Louis, Missouri.  
The St. Jude’s tire raffle also takes place at 
that time.  It is $25 for a set of tires. You can 
see Patsy Shearer for tickets or get them from 
Blue Bars. Florida Regional Meeting was May 
21.  There is an opening on the board for the 
Treasurer. We did not have a regional picnic 
this year, but we have had a volunteer for 
next year. Corvettes in Paradise has offered to 
have the regional picnic and they are in 
Naples. They may have a combination rally 
and picnic to attract more people. In CKCC 
news, we have 11 new members this year 
plus four late renewals giving us 15 
additional members for a total of 211 
members.  We have 31 members going to the 
NCCC convention in Bowling Green.    

Competition Director Bill Kassebaum 
reported we have two autocrosses in the fall, 
October 21-22, and November 18-19. This 
year’s Porsche Corvette Challenge will be on 
October 28th, a week after our autocross. Bill 
announced our members who earned 
regional awards and will give those to 
members after the meeting. CKCC was 3rd in 
the nation for competition points in 2022, 
and at this time we are still first in the nation 
for 2023.    

Secretary Darlissa Salazar was absent, Ellen 
Schwartz announced the minutes from the 
May meeting were on the tables. A motion to 
accept the May minutes as written was made 
by Roger Wolf and seconded by Frank. The 
motion passed.  

Officer at Large Ellen Schwartz announced a 
copy of convention activities were on the 
tables. There are over 750 members 
registered for the convention.    

Membership Brenda Teixeira introduced 
Shannon Crosby, daughter of Gary and Syd 
Merrell, who is interested in becoming a 
member. Martin Frey and Dan Flynn were 
also introduced as potential members.   

Social Calendar Patsy Shearer announced 
Sunday Fish Lips in July will be the second 
Sunday due to the 4th of July and 
Convention. Janice gave the social committee 
information about the Murder Mystery Train 
for a future event. Janice asked members to 
let us know if there is anything they would 
like the club to do.    

Spoiler Editor, Roger Wolf announced we are 
in between Spoilers now. We will have one 
after the convention.  We did not find a good 
location for a club photo and are still looking 
for a place, probably in the fall.    
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BUSINESS 

Convention: Janice announced there are two 
caravans to Bowling Green and reminded 
everyone to drive safely.  

Car Show: We are still looking for a venue.  
Please let us know your ideas.    

By-Laws: Since we have a problem with 
getting a quorum the by-laws changes have 
been postponed until the Fall. 

Janice reminded everyone to sign the 
attendance sheet for tonight’s meeting.  Sign-
in prizes will be awarded.    

Tom Dickman asked if there was a plan to 
put decals on the new club trailer. Bill 
Kassebaum said he was looking for a place to 
have it done in Titusville. Judy Thompson 
asked about tightening down a loose panel 
on the trailer.  

Lois Lacoste asked if business cards were 
ordered for the club. Janice said we have not, 
but we will investigate it. Lois also asked if 
we are going to continue going to Beef 
O’Brady’s in the summer. The consensus was 
that we would. Patsy Shearer volunteered to 
call them ahead of time. Nancy Garwood 
said Beef O’Brady’s has an app that will give 
you rewards. Janice asked Charlie Acton if he 
would continue calling ahead for the club.   

The sign-in prize was awarded to Janice 
Anderson (5 free carwashes.) 

The 50/50 winner received $132.50. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen Schwartz, Officer at Large (for Darlissa 
Salazar, Secretary) 
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CKCC SPONSORS 

PLATINUM 
EAA Corp. 

GOLD 
AmericanMuscle.com 

Duys Marine Electronics  
New Smyrna Beach Chevrolet  
N-Sync Computers, Networks, 

Telephone & Web  

CONTRIBUTING 
American Muscle Car Museum 
Blue Ridge Awards & Engraving 

Eckler’s Corvette 
Fishlips Waterfront Bar & Grill  

CKCC OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT 
Janice Greene 

president@ckcc.club 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Dale Lewis 

VicePresident@ckcc.club 
SECRETARY 

Darlissa Salazar 
secretary@ckcc.club 

TREASURER 
Maryalice Istvan  

treasurer@ckcc.club 

NCCC GOVERNOR 
Zach Duys 

NCCCgovernor@ckcc.club 

OFFICER-AT-LARGE 
Ellen Schwartz 

OfficerAtLarge@ckcc.club 

COMMITTEES 
COMPETITION DIRECTOR 

Bill Kassebaum 

CHARITABLE DONATIONS 
Judi Merrill 

Patsy Shearer 
Brenda Texeira 

charity@ckcc.club 

MEMBERSHIP  
Brenda Teixeira 

PHOTOGRAPHER 
Roger Wolf 

photographer@ckcc.club 

PUBLICITY DIRECTOR 
publicity@ckcc.club 

SOCIAL ACTIVITIES 
Patsy Shearer 
Vivi Iduate 

social@ckcc.club 

SPOILER EDITOR/FACEBOOK 
ADMINISTRATOR 

Roger Wolf 
spoiler@ckcc.club 

WEB SITE 
George and Kristy Halkovic 

webmaster@ckcc.club 

50/50 DRAWING 
Barbara Young 

50/50@ckcc.club 

SHOW CHAIRPERSON 
Janice Greene 

http://AmericanMuscle.com
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